
 

COBURG CITY COUNCIL 
MONTHLY REPORTS 
 

TOPIC: Van Duyn Sidewalk and Driveway Improvement Project 
 
Meeting Date: 9-14-21 
Staff Contact: Brian Harmon, Public Works Director 
Contact: 541-687-7857  
______________________________________________________________________ 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 
Approve and Motion 
  
“I move that the Coburg City Council approve the contract to Roger Langeliers Construction 
Co. in the amount of $39,419.16.” 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY COUNCIL GOAL 
Livability, Health, and Vitality 
Utilities, Equipment, and Infrastructure  
Operational Capacity  
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
BACKGROUND 
This project was funded through the MPC (Regional Metropolitan Planning Committee). The 
project is work for the demolition of existing driveway and construction of new sidewalk and 
driveway along the south side of W. Van Duyn Street, just east of the intersection of Coburg 
Bottom Loop Road and W. Van Duyn Street. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
PURPOSE 
We believe that this project will add another safer route to and from the downtown area to the 

west end of the City. Connecting the South side of Van Duyn to Coburg Bottom Loop 

Intersection will also add a continuous sidewalk that would connect most of the Coburg Loop 

Path system to the Sidewalks in the downtown area.  In addition, it continues to build on safe 

routes to schools. 

The south side of W. Van Duyn Street, in the City of Coburg, Oregon, is in need of a sidewalk 

connection between the south east corner of Coburg Bottom Loop and the existing sidewalk 

just east of 32534 W. Van Duyn Street existing approach including a new driveway approach for 

32534 W. Van Duyn Street. The City will be hiring a contractor to demolish and construct the 

existing driveway approach and connect the existing sidewalks along the south side of W. Van 



 

Duyn with new concrete sidewalk. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

BUDGET 
This project was funded through the MPC using state funds. A grant for $40,000.00 was 
awarded to the City of Coburg. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends that the Council approve the Contract for the amount of the proposed 
quote of $39,419.16 with Roger Langeliers to construct the sidewalk project on Van 
Duyn St.    
 

NEXT STEPS 
If Council approves the Contract the City of Coburg will work with the contractor to develop a 
timeline for the project to start and finish.  
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ATTACHMENTS 

A. Contract –DRAFT 
B. Design for project   

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
REVEWED THROUGH: 

A. Julie Leland, Branch Engineering  

B. Brian Harmon, Public Works Director 

C. Anne Heath, City Administrator  

D. Sammy Egbert, City Recorder 

 


